Memorial Healthcare System

We are a Community-Based University Affiliated Program. The program is sponsored
by the Memorial Healthcare System. The System trains hundreds of medical students
each year and is affiliated with Florida Atlantic University (FAU), Florida International
University (FIU), and Nova Southeastern University College Of Osteopathic Medicine.
The Psychiatry Residency Program is based at Memorial Regional Hospital, the flagship
hospital of the Memorial Healthcare System. It consists of rotations in Memorial
Regional Hospital's Center for Behavioral Health (CBH) and the Outpatient Behavioral
Health Center (OBHC).

Memorial Regional Hospital’s CBH has three adult inpatient psychiatry units (a total of
53 beds) and one child and adolescent psychiatry inpatient unit (a total of 12 beds) and
residents will rotate through all of these sites. The OBHC provides many opportunities
for residents to be exposed to outpatient opportunities, such as medication
management clinics, intensive outpatient programs, dialectical behavioral therapy, a
drop-in center, and an integrated primary care clinic, just to name a few.

Residents will have exposure to cutting-edge programs, including: Long-Acting Therapy
(LAT) program to treat individuals with severe chronic mental illness with long-acting
depot psychotropic medications, and the Mothers in Recovery (MIR), Medication-
Assisted Treatment (MAT), and Behavioral Health Transitions (BHT) programs to treat
individuals with opioid use disorders.

Great patient diversity and a wide range of psychopathology, which rivals that of any
large inner city hospital.

No overnight call. Residents and their attending psychiatrists may be contacted after
hours via telephone when emergencies take place in the inpatient psychiatry units.
Residents will only be responsible for the care of the patients assigned to their inpatient
psychiatry attending physicians.

Memorial Healthcare system has an Office of Human Research with its own Institutional
Review Board (IRB). Dr. Candice Sareli, our Chief Medical Research Officer, and her
team will assist residents with the development of their research and with their
submission to the IRB. Participation in some form of scholarly activity is mandatory for
graduation from the program. In addition, residents will be trained in the basic concepts
of quality improvement and patient safety and will have the opportunity to participate in
guality improvement projects during their training.

Our small program allows us to get to know each of our residents on a personal level
and to provide a learning environment rich with camaraderie and with the opportunity to
develop one-on-one relationships with colleagues, faculty and mentors.



